15/9/2021
Prof. Dr. John Frean
Founding Editor-in-Chief
Tropical Medicine and Infectious Disease

Dear Professor John Frean,
I wish to submit an article for publication in Tropical Medicine and Infectious Disease, titled “Prevalence of Multidrug Resistance Mycobacterium Tuberculosis (MDR-TB) Using GeneXpert Assay in Northern Sudan, How Serious is the situation?” The paper was coauthored by Sufian Noor, Mohamed Elamin, Ziriab Taha, Mohammed Salah, Taqwa Anwar, and Hatim Natto. 
This study identified the prevalence of multidrug resistance of tuberculosis (MDR-TB) in River Nile state, Sudan, and the risk factors contributing to its occurrence. The present analysis involved 200 specimens taken from patients suspected of having MDR-TB tested using an automated GeneXpert assay. We believe that our study makes a significant contribution to the literature because of the accurate determination of the prevalence of MDR-TB cases by using GeneXpert assay. These parameters allowed us to assess the prevalence of MDR-TB as a fundamental bases of prevention of tuberculosis.
Further, we believe that this paper will be of interest to the readership of your journal because our findings have implications for proper management of tuberculosis by means of strict adherence to treatment, early detection and management of MDR-TB, and social awareness about the risk of the spread of MDR-TB which are crucial preventive measures needed to decrease the incidence of MDR-TB. Moreover, we think that these topics which are of interest to your journal’s readership and align well with the scope of Tropical Medicine and Infectious Disease.
This manuscript has not been published or presented elsewhere in part or in entirety and is not under consideration by another journal. All study participants provided informed consent, and the study design was approved by the appropriate ethics review board. We have read and understood your journal’s policies, and we believe that neither the manuscript nor the study violates any of these. There are no conflicts of interest to declare.

Thank you for your consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,
Ahmed A. Osman
Faculty of Public Health and Health Informatics, Umm Al-Qura University, Makkah, Kingdom of Saudi Arabia.
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